Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Library Service Points
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
1. How many library service points did you have in 2010? Please detail any mobile libraries separately to buildings.

Answer: 17 service points and 2 Bookbuses in 2010

2. How many library service points do you have currently, May 2017 (or the nearest available date, specifying this)? Please detail any mobile libraries separately to buildings.

16 service points and 2 Bookbuses in 2017 [Merged the Central Lending Library with the Central Reference Library]

3. How many library service points have been transferred from council control to the control of volunteers since 2010?

0
4. How many library service points have been transferred from council control to the control of another provider since 2010?

0
5. How many library service points have had their opening hours reduced since 2010? And can you outline any changes please?

6 libraries increased hours
2 libraries no change
8 libraries reduced hours opening 1 hour later [10 instead of 9am] or reducing late evenings [5 instead of 7pm]

6. How many library service points have moved premises since 2010?

3

7. Please tell us how many new libraries have opened since 2010 (not existing libraries moving to different buildings). Please detail any mobile libraries separately to buildings.

0
8. How many library service points are proposed for closure within the next year? Please detail any mobile libraries separately to buildings. 

0
9. How many members of staff worked for your libraries service in 2010 (headcount please, not FTE)?

FTE only for 2010
130.3

10. How many members of staff work for your libraries service currently, May 2017 (or the nearest available date, specifying this) - headcount please, not FTE?

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held.
Libraries and Community Services merged in 2015 as Neighbourhood Services. Staff work cross site and are not dedicated solely to the library service. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

